
       Twenty Sixth Sunday In Ordinary Time 
Sunday the 25th of September 2022 

    Parish of Dunshaughlin and Culmullen 
Website www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie 
Webcam - dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/our-parish/webcam 

Parish Office; Pastoral Centre (Monday – Friday 10am until 2pm) 
Phone 01 8259114 or email office@dcparish.ie 

Pastoral Centre: Phone 01 802 4780 or email pcmanager@dcparish.ie 
Religious Shop; open everyday in the Pastoral Centre 

Fr. Seán Henry P.P. 01 - 825 9114 Fr. Joseph Clavin A.P. 01 - 824 1976 
Dunshaughlin Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 7pm, Sundays 9 am, 12 noon 
Culmullen Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 6pm, Sunday 10:30am 
Weekday Masses: Culmullen 9am, Dunshaughlin 10am     
Rosary: recited each morning in Dunshaughlin before 10am Mass, Tuesday at 7pm 
Confessions:  Saturday 12noon - 1pm.  
Eucharistic Adoration: Dunshaughlin: Tuesdays 10:30am until 2 pm; 7-9 pm   Culmullen: Thursdays 9:30am - 11 am 
Baptisms: Dunshaughlin Church: First Saturday and Fourth Sunday of the month. 
Culmullen Church: Second Sunday of the month. Ceremonies are at 2pm. 

Mass Intentions for the coming week 
Saturday 24th September Cul Vigil 6pm Patsy & Joan Crosbie  
Saturday 24th September Dun Vigil 7pm Maurice Delany.               Patrick McTigue. 
Sunday 25th September Dunsh 9am  Frank Kelly  
Sunday 25th September Cul 10:30am James Walsh 
Sunday 25th September Dunsh 12noon Michael, Joe & Josephine Toolan 
Friday 30th September Dunsh 10am Henry & Ellen Byrne 
Saturday 1st October Cul Vigil 6pm Tommy O’Neill.             Patricia & Tony Darcy.       
Saturday 1st October Dun Vigil 7pm Paul Caffrey.                   Fionan  O’Kane 
Sunday 2nd October Cul 10:30am Anne Smith 
Sunday 2nd October Dunsh 12noon Imelda & Patrick Darby.    Sandra O’Brien   

Parish Collections 
Thank you to all who contribute so generously to the parish at this time.  
If you would like to contribute by standing order, please contact the parish office. Should 
you like to make a contribution, our IBAN number is IE06BOFI 903437 41478561 

 

Annual Famine Graveyard Commemoration 
Will take place today Sun 25th Sept at 3 pm, at the famine graveyard beside the Workhouse.  

 

Church Heating Project 
We have been assured that works on upgrading to heating in Dunshaughlin Church will 

commence on October 3rd  next. The project involves new radiators in the front area of the 
Church. A new gas boiler will be installed and pipe work will involve cutting the floor. 
We hope there won’t be too much disruption to services in the Church. We will inform 

parishioners as we go. 
Mass Servers 

Servers are being recruited at present any boy or girl in 4th  5th or  6th   classes are 
welcome to apply to serve at Masses, application forms available after Masses or in 

Parish Office 
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Welcome to the Community of Faith – Recently Baptised 
Emily Finch – Hand, Willow Way & Lochlainn Murphy, Ivy House 

and Andrew Teeling, College Park, Dunshaughlin. 
We Remember in Prayer 

The soul of Eileen O’Mahony, Kerry, (Sister of Stephanie Nolan, Leshamnstown,) 
May she rest in peace. 

 



First Communion 2023 
Will take place as follows; 
Gaelscoil na Rithe on Saturday 6th May  
St Seachnall’s National School on Saturday 13th May  
Culmullen National School on Saturday 21st May in Culmullen Church  
First Communion Masses will take place at 11 am. 
Enrolment for all children will take place at Masses in Culmullen and Dunshaughlin on 
Sunday 16th October. 

Confirmation 2023 
Solid Rock programme for sixth class girls and boys continues in the Pastoral Centre on 
Monday 26th September at 7.30 pm. 

Catholicism Course 
Bishop Robert Barron created this ground breaking program of what Catholics believe 
and why, using art, architecture, literature and music. Starts Monday 26th Sept in the 
Pastoral Centre. Register by emailing faithformation@dcparish.ie 

 

Young Adult Retreat 
The Retreat for young adults will take place in the grounds of Dalgan Park, Navan, 
beginning on Friday 7th  October to Sunday 9th  
Contact Sr Una 0906481666. Or email youthretreats@gmail.com 

Sisters from Belarus - Visit to our Parish 
Two sisters from Belarus will be present at Mass on Wednesday 28th and Thursday29th 
September in Dunshaughlin Church. The Sisters run orphanages for children in their 
home country, they are asking for our support. They will have a small stall with crafts 
made by the nuns and the children at their convent in Minsk. 

 

Church Choir is back, an ideal time to join us as we start into a new programme leading to 
Christmas Ceremonies. Rehearsals on Wed 8-9.30pm weekly and Vigil Mass on Saturday at 
7pm if you like to sing as part of mass please come along this Wed everyone most welcome. 
Dunshaughlin Church Folk Group: New Members welcome @ 12noon Mass. 
Over 55’s Exercise Class -Tue 11.30am Thurs 11am Pastoral Centre.  Catherine 087 88 3729 
Outdoor Fitness Classes: in Dunshaughlin Park every Tues and Fri at 10a.m.  Contact Imelda 
on 087 – 633 8313 for further details.    
Treasures of Lagore: A short film by Tom Toner and Pat McMahon at Dunshaughlin Pastoral 
Centre. Friday 30th September. Time 8 pm.   Free admission 

 

Harvest Service of Thanksgiving 
All are invited by Reverend Eugene Griffin and Church of Ireland Community to join them 
for Harvest Thanksgiving in St Seachnall’s Church today at 4 pm. 

 

Harvest Festival 
Our good wishes to all involved in organising the Festival, we pray that it will be a good 
weekend for all locals and visitors alike. 

 

Harvest Prayer 
Creator God forgive our moments of ingratitude, the spiritual  
blindness that prevents us from appreciating the wonders of this  
world, the endless cycle of nature, of life, of death and rebirth.  
Forgive us for taking without giving, reaping without sowing. 
Open our eyes to see, our lips to praise your goodness to us, 
O Lord of Creation. 


